Russeil R. McMurry, P.E., Commissioner

One Georgia Center

600 West Peachtree Street, NW
i Atlanta, GA 30308

(404) 831-1000 Main Office

Georgia Department of Transportation

October 22, 2018

The Honorable Chris Weidner o
Chairman
Jones County Board of Commissioners

P. O. Box 1359

Gray, GA 31032

Detour Open House
Project No. BRZLB-0169-00(006) Jones
P.l. No. 370860-

Dear Chairman Weidner;

The Georgia Department of Transportation has scheduled a Detour Open House on the above
project for Thursday, November 15, 2018 at the Dames Ferry Elementary School (cafeteria)
located at 545 GA 18, Gray, GA 31032. The Open House will be held between the hours of 5 p.m.
and 7 p.m. You are invited to attend at your convenience anytime during these hours. If you are
unable to attend, you may view our web site at www.dot.ga.gov and click on Business &
Government, Press Room, and Public Outreach from the list of Featured Links.

The purpose of this Detour Open House is to provide the public with an opportunity to view the
proposed detour, ask questions and to provide an opportunity for the public to comment on the
project and the proposed detour.

If you have any questions, you may contact Harland Smith, District Planning and Programming
Coordinator, at 706-646-7566. If you are unable to attend the meeting, written comments may
be addressed to Mr. Eric Duff, State Environmental Administrator, 600 West Peachtree Street,
NW, Floor 16, Atlanta, Georgia 30308.

Sincerely,

Wicthael Presley
Michael Presley, P.E.
District Engineer, Thomaston
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Georgia Department of Transportation
To Hold
Detour Open House
For P.l. No. 370860-
Jones County
Project Number BRZLB-0169-00(006)

On Thursday, November 15, 2018 at Dames Ferry Elementary School (cafeteria), 545 GA
18 Gray, GA 31032, the Georgia Department of Transportation will hold a Detour Open House
regarding the project listed above.

This project proposes a needed bridge replacement on existing alignment on CR
28/Howard Roberts Road over Walnut Creek.

The purpose of this Detour Open House is to provide the public with an opportunity to view
the proposed detour, ask questions, and to provide an opportunity for the public to comment on
the project and the proposed detour.

The Open House will be held from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. It will be informal, and the public
is invited to attend anytime during these hours. There will be no formal presentation. A court
reporter will be available to allow the public an opportunity to make verbal comments about the
project.

Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Information:

The meeting site is accessible to persons with disabilities. Accommodations for people
with disabilities can be arranged with advance notice by calling Harland Smith at 706-741-3613.

Written statements will be accepted concerning this project until Thursday,
November 29, 2018. Written statements may be submitted to:

Mr. Eric Duff
State Environmental Administrator
Georgia Department of Transportation
600 West Peachtree Street, NW — 16" Floor
Atlanta, Georgia 30308



